Messages for Remittance Advices dated June 9, 2022 – June 16, 2022
	TO: all providers
	RE: Arkansas Medicaid Refund Submission

	Effective June 8, 2022, all providers who wish to submit a refund check to Arkansas Medicaid for overpayment or retrospective review must mail the check to the following address:
Arkansas Department of Human Services
PO Box 505616
St. Louis, MO 63150-5616

Checks mailed to the incorrect address will delay the refund process and the outstanding amount due to Arkansas Medicaid will be subject to recoupment on upcoming remittance advices.

	TO: Personal Care providers
	RE: Personal Care Only Renewal Prior Authorization Requests

	DAABH would like to communicate with all providers alongside our contractor, eQHealth (Kepro), in hopes of providing information that will aid everyone in ensuring no lapse in services for our clients.

Renewal Prior Authorization Requests for Personal Care Only Services are for clients who continue to require Personal Care Services and have previously received an Arkansas Independent Assessment from OPTUM.

The Renewal Prior Authorization Request should be made at maximum 90 days or at minimum 60 days before an Arkansas Independent Assessment Expiration Date. The Arkansas Independent Assessments are valid for 365 calendar days.

An Optum assessment referral will be triggered by the Renewal Prior Authorization Request. Once Optum receives that referral, they will begin reaching out to the client in order to schedule the assessment.

*As soon as the referral page in the eQHealth portal states “Transmission Complete”, the client or their guardian may call Optum directly to schedule their appointment if they prefer at (844) 809-9538.*

Optum has 60 days from the date the referral is entered to contact the client and schedule an assessment.

Upon completion of the Arkansas Independent Assessment (with a Tier 1 Determination), Optum applies the Task and Hour tool to calculate the number of units per month. Once this has been completed, Optum completes an internal Quality Assurance procedure which can take up to 2 business days.

eQHealth/Kepro will complete the Prior Authorization Request within 9 days of receipt of all required documentation, such as the completed Arkansas Independent Assessment and Task and Hour tool.

If an assessment request was made at least 60 to 90 days prior to the expiration of the current Arkansas Independent Assessment, an extension review is warranted if there are unexpected delays.

If the Renewal assessment request was made with less than 60 days before the current Arkansas Independent Assessment expiration date, then an extension review is not warranted. A help desk ticket can be submitted for investigation and a potential extension review. However, an extension review does not guarantee an extension will be approved.

Submitting the Renewal Prior Authorization Request within 90 days allows maximum time for the full process to be completed and limits the chance of having current Prior Authorizations expire before a renewal request is complete.


Thank you for your participation in the Arkansas Medicaid Program. If you have questions regarding these messages, please contact the Provider Assistance Center at (800) 457-4454 toll-free or locally at (501) 376-2211. Remittance Advices can be found using Search Payment History on the Arkansas Medicaid Provider Portal at https://portal.mmis.arkansas.gov/ARMedicaid/Provider.
